
FEDERAL ENERGY REGULATORY COMMISSION
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20426
March 4, 2011
OFFICE OF ENERGY PROJECTS
Project No. 2079-069 – California

Middle Fork American Hydroelectric Project Placer County Water Agency
Andy Fecko, Project Manager
Placer County Water Agency

144 Ferguson Road

Auburn, CA 95603
Subject:  Response to Request for Delayed Issuance of the Notice of Ready for Environmental Analysis
Dear Mr. Fecko: 

On February 11, 2011, you filed, on behalf of Placer County Water Agency (PCWA), a letter requesting the delayed issuance of the Notice of Ready for Environmental Analysis (REA) for the Middle Fork American River Project No. 2079-061 (Middle Fork Project).  PCWA is following the Integrated Licensing Process for the relicensing of its project and, on February 23, 2011, filed a final license application.
In your letter, you state that PCWA and the other relicensing participants would like to have additional time to complete negotiations on proposed protection, mitigation, and enhancement measures for the Middle Fork Project.  PCWA and the other relicensing participants believe the additional time will allow the parties to resolve outstanding issues and avoid requests for trial-type hearings.  As such, you request that the Commission delay issuance of the REA on the Middle Fork Project license application until November 1, 2011.
Pursuant to 18 C.F.R. § 5.22(a), the Commission will issue its REA notice once it has been determined that the final license application meets the Commission’s requirements as specified in 18 C.F.R. §§ 5.18 and 5.19, the approved studies have been completed, any deficiencies in the application have been cured, and no other additional information is needed.  As Commission staff has not been afforded the time necessary to review the contents of PCWA’s final license application, it is premature for the Commission to act upon your request for delayed issuance of the REA notice.

The Commission applauds your and the other relicensing participants’ efforts to complete negotiations on proposed protection, mitigation, and enhancement measures for the Middle Fork Project and is committed to working with you and the relicensing participants as you proceed through the Integrated Licensing Process.
If you have any questions, please contact Carolyn Templeton at (202) 502-8785 or carolyn.templeton@ferc.gov. 
Sincerely, 

Timothy J. Welch, Chief







West Branch







Division of Hydropower Licensing
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